On October 21, 2024, Frank, Rev. Bobby, Todd, Linda, Leslie, and Kennedy convened for their meeting. The session began with a check-in, followed by a review of action items from the previous meeting. Todd is tasked with gathering Youth and Family Ministry (YFM) numbers with Kim, meeting with the finance committee, and beginning next year’s budget, including an events category. Leslie will assist with scheduling and reach out to UWM for HR-related staff meeting guidance. Carrie is to contact Tracy and Judi about New Member class dates for March & October 2025. A tentative finance committee meeting is set for November 4th. Leslie and Bobby will hold individual staff meetings and have received HR guidance from UWM.
Rev. Bobby led the opening prayer, and the agenda and September minutes were approved unanimously, with motions by Todd and Leslie, respectively. The Treasurer’s report indicated a September deficit of $3000 due to $6000 in infrequent expenses, but the year-to-date net total for 2023 and 2024 stands at $1,407. The report was approved unanimously, with motions by Leslie and Kennedy.
The Minister’s report noted that Bobby will contact a non-profit for a quote on pew cushions. The congregational survey is likely to be postponed until January, with a review tabled until November. Leslie will ask Fe to send out action items a week before meetings, and Frank will send the agenda immediately after the minutes are distributed. The quarterly meeting is scheduled for November 24.
In communication updates, Frank discussed the next steps with Phill, and it was emphasized that the church needs an organizational structure for staff. If staff members approach board members with concerns about their job, they should be redirected to Rev. Bobby or, if uncomfortable, to the Board Liaison. The next meeting agenda will include a review of the congregational survey, a by-law review, and scheduling time for Bobby’s review preparation.
